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MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Saturday 31 May 2014 10am-4pm
Raddison Blu Hotel, Glasgow
1
Welcome




The Chair welcomed all Forum members and introduced Children in Scotland representative Carolyn Roulstone to the meeting. The chair also thanked Scottish Government for their continued support. 
2
Present and Apologies
A list of those present and apologies is as follows:
Present
	Aberdeen
	Tony Rafferty

	Dumfries & Galloway
	Jill Sloan

	Dundee
	Mary O'Connor

	East Dunbartonshire
	Douglas Chappelle

	East Renfrewshire
	Joseph McLachlan

	Edinburgh
	Tina Woolnough

	Falkirk
	Margaret Leitch 

	Glasgow
	Joanna Murphy (Vice Chair)

	Glasgow (Depute)
	Richard Porter

	Inverclyde
	Roslynn Oliver

	North Ayrshire
	Billy Gibson

	North Lanarkshire
	Barrie Sheppard 

	Orkney
	Charlotte Harrison

	Perth & Kinross
	Jason O’Flynn

	Shetland
	Fiona Nicholson

	South Lanarkshire
	John Rice

	Stirling
	Julie Wild

	West Dunbartonshire
	Iain Ellis (Chair) 

	West Lothian
	Eric Lumsden 

	
	


Apologies
	Aberdeenshire
	Cara Erickson

	Clackmannanshire
	John Lamont 

	Dumfries & Galloway (Depute)
	George Jamieson

	East Ayrshire
	David Fraser

	East Lothian
	Carol Snow

	Highland
	Bill Hall 

	Midlothian
	Louise Gough 

	Renfrewshire
	Debbie Newlands

	Scottish Borders
	Martyn Parsons


Vacant
	Angus
	

	Argyll and Bute
	

	Comhairle nan Eilean Siar
	

	Fife
	

	Moray
	

	South Ayrshire
	


In Attendance
	Children in Scotland
	Carolyn Roulstone (Minutes) 

	Drop Design
	Charlie Love (Website)


3 
Children in Scotland update and protocols
On behalf of Children in Scotland Carolyn said how much everyone is looking forward to working together with NPFS at such an exciting time of development for both organisations. Jackie Brock will act as the main contact until the Policy Manager is in place and will line manage them. 
HR Update 
Both the Policy Manager and Admin Assistant posts are currently being advertised. Once shortlisting has taken place interviews will be arranged in June. Interview questions and panels are currently being confirmed.
Finance/Funding 
The practicalities of invoicing expenses/travel arrangements etc are still being ironed out but in the interim Carolyn had hard copy expenses forms for today. A revised format for the form was being prepared which should allow for this to be completed electronically in future. Children in Scotland are able to book travel (flights) and hotels if required. 
Iain circulated the budget and highlighted that a couple of changes needed to be made e.g. the AGM is listed separately but takes place within the June meeting.
Events/media/marketing
June
June 10 event at St Ambrose School is organised and the media release drafted with quotes from Minister and Head teacher being requested. Iain will need to provide a quote also.
Save the date notice for the Annual Conference will be required for circulation to networks. This is an electronic version only.
Leaflet on Assessment - to be ready for the return to school in August. Iain to provide text and confirm if this needs to be printed or electronic (or both)
July onwards
For the October conference, NPFS would like a number of lively and fun learning sessions for children while parents attend the main sessions. NPFS had heard about Big Lottery Celebrate money and wondered if this conference might be eligible. 
NPFS asked to note that the 5th August is the date for results and a news release highlighting NPFS role in ensuring a smooth transition process to the new qualifications should be issued. Draft text to be prepared in advance by NPFS and supplied to CIS in July.
In 2015, NPFS would like to run an international conference on parenting.
NPFS liked the idea of combining Children in Scotland's members' reception with a thank you/launch party.
ACTION: CIS to put together a proposal.
Iain and Joanna will meet Jackie regularly for updates and will feed back to Forum members.
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Website update and "lesson" - Charlie Love
Charlie reported that the old website has now been migrated to a new Wordpress site which can be updated from the web server and also via an app for ipad. A new feature of the site is the private discussion forum just for NPFS members, which is secure and requires sign in. Charlie has signed up all members with NPFS addresses. Facility to have local area groups is also available, open group discussion also available but will need to be managed internally, additional closed spaces can be added. 
All reps are signed up as authors so can add new posts at any time. This would be public so an agreement between reps needs to be in place. 
Images used for the website need the necessary permissions to be in place before they go live, especially if children are involved.
Featured images need to be set for posts and some of these have been preloaded already.
Local news will only be posted in the local group section whilst national pages retain the national focus.
Google Apps
Email accounts for reps are now all live and run on Google Apps. Gmail service can forward to individual addresses if that suits. Google Drive and Docs service also included with unlimited cloud storage for files and documents with NPFS google accounts. Documents can also be shared and edited within the cloud. Video conferencing and digital 'hangouts' facility can also be used with the NPFS account.
Sub domains can be added e.g. yourschool@yourarea.npfs.org.uk.
Aberdeen has set up a separate local site. acnpf@npfs.org.uk
Action - Charlie to send out links to relevant tutorials if required by reps. Any one needing assistance can contact charlie directly on charlie.love@btinternet.com
Reps need to allocate responsibility for moderation including approval of comments as this is not part of Charlie's remit.  
Tina thanked Charlie for his hard work on the website which everyone was happy with.
Collection of data was discussed and it was felt that this needed further investigation with regard to data protection.
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AGM
          i)
Minutes from AGM 2013


The Summary Report from the AGM 2013 was approved –


Proposed: Eric Lumsden; Seconded: Billy Gibson

ii)
Chair's report - Iain Ellis
Iain reported that it had been a very busy year culminating in the move to Children in Scotland, but the effort will be well worth it. Iain thanked Education Scotland for their support over the years and throughout the transition period.
Iain was sad to report that Lorraine Sanda will no longer be responsible for parental engagement at the Scottish Government (See letter to all NPFS Reps in Appendix 1). She is going to lead the project team of the OECD team of CfE. Iain wanted to record that NPFS could not thank Lorraine enough for her work and that she will be a great loss. A gift was suggested to pass on thanks.
Iain noted that the Nutshells have been a great success and were well received by all including pupils, parents and teachers.
Iain confirmed that NPFS now has a seat on the GIRFEC board.
Iain thanked everyone for the hard work and effort they had all put in, with particular thanks to Joanna who had picked up a lot of extra tasks due to illnesses.

iii)
Nominations 
Iain Ellis introduced the elections and notified the group that he will remain as Chair for another year because of the move to Children in Scotland but will resign next year.
The full elected Group is therefore:
Re-appointed Chair: Iain Ellis (West Dunbartonshire) 
Re-appointed Vice-Chair: Joanna Murphy (Glasgow)
It was AGREED that there was no need to appoint a second vice chair.

iv)
The Year Ahead.....
Iain noted that there would be some big changes next year and that everyone would need to be prepared for things to get more active.
Scottish Learning Festival 24-25 September 2014 - NPFS are having a stand at the Learning Festival called “Parents Connect” with the SPTC which would consist of workshops and chats and informal discussion. Find good examples of parental involvement to showcase at the event, making it as visual as possible. A Doodle poll for availability and a briefing of what needs to do will be prepared and circulated.
NPFS Conference - Sir Ian Wood confirmed as keynote speaker and Mike Russell has been invited. Reps will need to publicise the conference and get as many parents as possible to attend as well as attending themselves. 
Iain will start making visits to reps areas in the summer.
International Conference 2015 is planned and will happen. 
CLTA National Forums - 4 national forums will be held on the expressive arts 3-18, national digital learning, mathematics and numeracy, the middle years 8-16. Four meetings per year are planned so reps to attend as they have been invited. Iain to send invitation to reps who can then note interest. 
16-17 June - raising attainment programme and closing the gap between schools in deprived and non-deprived areas being launched in SECC. Invite for national partners on pathfinder schools.
Priority to fill all the vacancies next year.
6
Minutes and Matters arising - 1st March
The minutes were agreed.
7
Updates from groups
NPFS Assessment Group - Joe McLachlan
Met several times very active and engaged group. Recommendations for the management board, SG and parents in the report. Great example of parents at the centre of it. Lot of work but worth it. One of the recommendations will be a Nutshell for raising attainment.
Languages 1+2 Focus group - Carol Snow
Apologies from her - focus group has gone well although numbers could have been higher. SG and ES attended and thought the format of the focus group was good and hoping to roll out in other areas of Scotland. Even if people aren't able to attend they have fed in and sent in their thoughts about the theme. A good way of providing evidence. It is also down to the Rep to get the bodies if the groups are taking place in their area.
GIRFEC - Fiona Nicholson
Meeting in Edinburgh but nothing new was said and no new developments other than preparation of the guidance which is on a rolling programme in line with the specific areas of the Act. Needs to join up consistent messages across all the strands. Iain suggested that the reps take the initiative and present and propose.
GTCS - Tony Rafferty
Tony circulated a leaflet from GTCS on Professional Update which all teachers need to register for from August 2014. 
CPD debate - teachers can't get released from school even if they want to do it as schools cant afford to cover their time. 
Extra-curricular groups ie.Duke of Edinburgh becoming a timetable option in some schools. Who is going to pay for this? Debate ensued as to the merits of this but if it’s compulsory (or in the curriculum) and has a cost attached to it.
Statutory Guidance on extended Early Learning and Childcare - (600 hours) - Julie Wild 
CYP Act - statutory guidance is out and online until the 20th June. Very short consultation period (cut from 12 to 6 weeks). Looking for clarity on the guidance. Looking for parental voice - do NPFS want to respond as a national body? Debate ensued about whether a response could be submitted from the whole organisation. Soft opening and closing times - times of pick up and drop off need to coincide with school pick up and drop off times.
ACTION: NPFS to draft a response (Julie) 
8
Break into Groups 
Representatives had meetings in their groups to review activities and plan next steps and actions.
9
Communications update
Tina Woolnough had prepared a written report detailing the work undertaken and resulting outcomes although this had not been circulated prior to the meeting. This is included in Appendix 2.
She also reported that there were now 600 contacts on database that receive the e-newsletters and that she was keen to hear any suggestions that would help to get the Nutshells circulated more widely.
Other priorities:
NPFS will be supportive of the Wood Commission report due out next week.
Insight, the Senior Phase Benchmarking Tool will be launched in August 2014.
Agenda points for September meeting to be fed to Joanna – suggestions so far include:
1. Budget
2. Equality 
3. Early Years 
10
AOB
Ian Mitchell will be invited to the next meeting to discuss teacher/pupil numbers.
Standing Literacy Commission and interdisciplinary learning - what does this mean? Does anyone know?
Add Early presentation as an agenda item for September - all schools should be doing the broad general education between S1-S3. But some LAs might choose to do things differently. 
Tina proposed a Health & Wellbeing Nutshell. Iain said they would consider this.
Next meetings:
Suggested date for the next meeting 30 August/6 September to take place before SLF. After that meetings will take place in November,March and June. Doodle polls will be circulated to confirm dates.
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Appendix 2
Tina Woolnough: Communications Officer Report 2014
Please note that the information in blue records the outcome of the action – the difference the action has made!
Work undertaken over the last year has included:
· Revision in a Nutshell (20 National 5 subjects with Question Papers) – worked well on an ipad – noticeably good quality online resources produced by individual teachers in individual schools
· Pointers for Parents and Pupils (revision hints and tips) - designed to inform parents and empower pupils 
· Annual Conference – promotional material –used by partners eg Education Scotland and in news stories 
· Database – over 600 contacts, mostly entered in by me. The e newsletter is sent out to the database three times a year. Unique resource!
· Assessment in a Nutshell  – explained Assessment arrangements for the new national qualifications to parents
· NPFS Communications Strategy – continue to work through actions eg press, database, web content, resources
· Campaigning to increase and progress Wi Fi in schools and use of the internet as a learning tool  – we are the ‘go-to’ parent organisation for the Herald when their education correspondent comes back to this story (which he does regularly!) I supported Douglas with the IT Survey Monkey
· Organisational development – branding and promoting the NPFS through e newsletter and through press
· Writing NPFS E News Update – winter, spring and summer editions – communicating with parent councils and partners
· Press relations: Circulating press releases to promote our activities and providing quotes for press stories initiated by journalists (in consultation with Iain and Joanna whenever possible) – profile continues to be raised, and our press reach includes ever more publications eg The Courier, Daily Record, Sunday Post, as well as numerous online mentions  – see file circulating
· Website – contributed/organised posting of new resources
· Facebook – I post fairly regularly – when there is news.  When the Nationals in a Nutshell and the Revision in a Nutshells were posted, there were significant surges of likes etc.  Every week, new followers sign up.
· Most heartening of all, is the fact that the National Parent Forum appears on LOADS of school websites now. If you Google us, we are present on many, many websites which are either promoting our E News Updates or our resources.   We are getting there!
COMING SOON:
CfE Skills in a Nutshell
CfE Progression in a Nutshell
CfE Highers in a Nutshell (30 subjects)
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